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Staff Report
Origin

The Province of BC’s BikeBC Program is a 50-50 cost-share program between the Province and
local governments to support the construction of new bike lanes, trails and pathways to promote
cycling as a means of reducing traffic congestion and greenhouse gas emissions. This report
presents the proposed submission from the City for consideration of cost-share funding under
BikeBC program for the 2019/2020 funding cycle.

This report supports Council’s 2014-2018 Term Goal #3 A Well-Planned Community:

Adhere to effective planning and growth management practices to maintain and enhance
the livability, sustainability and desirability of our City and its neighbourhoods, and to
ensure the results match the intentions of our policies and bylaws.

3.3.  Effective transportation and mobility networks.
This report supports Council’s 2014-2018 Term Goal #5 Partnerships and Collaboration:

Continue development and utilization of collaborative approaches and partnerships with
intergovernmental and other agencies to help meet the needs of the Richmond
community.

5.1.  Advancement of City priorities through strong intergovernmental relationships.

Analysis

Westminster Highway Multi-Use Pathway

Westminster Highway is the only designated east-west bike route linking the Hamilton area in
east Richmond with the central part of the city. The bike route also serves an important regional
function for cycling trips to New Westminster and Delta via connections to the Queensborough
and Alex Fraser Bridges.

In the Hamilton area, cycling facilities are continuous on both sides of the street except for a
section on the west side between Smith Crescent and Fraserside Gate. Currently, a minimal
shoulder (0.4-0.8 m in width) accommodates two-way pedestrians and southbound cyclists with
no protection from adjacent vehicle traffic. Beyond these limits, a designated southbound bike
lane and pedestrian pathway exist to the northeast and southwest.

This project would fill in the gap in cycling and pedestrian facilities with the provision of a
paved multi-use path that is delineated for pedestrians and cyclists where feasible and separated
from vehicle traffic by a raised curb (Attachments 1 and 2). The project includes alignment of
the pathway behind existing bus stops to minimize conflict with buses and loading/unloading
passengers.
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Financial Impact

The estimated cost of the project is $1,100,000. Should the BikeBC submission be successful,
the City’s cost would be $550,000. Should both the BikeBC and TransLink applications be
successful for the full requested amounts, the City’s cost would be $275,000.

Conclusion

The pedestrian and bicycle facility improvement project proposed for submission to the
provincial 2019/2020 BikeBC cost-sharing program would support the goals of the Official
Community Plan to improve community mobility and reduce greenhouse gas emissions by
encouraging more walking and cycling trips rather than driving. The potential receipt of external
funding would enable the City to expedite the provision of sustainable transportation infrastructure
and improve healthy and active travel options for the community.
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Joan Caravan
Transportation Planner
(604-276-4035)
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Att. 1: Proposed Westminster Highway Multi-Use Pathway: Context Map
Att. 2: Proposed Westminster Highway Multi-Use Pathway: Typical Cross-Sections and Photos
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